Halifax Regional Municipality Office of the Mayor 1841 Argyle St. PO Box 1749 Halifax, Nova Scotia B3J 3A5

Dear Halifax Regional Council,

HALIFAX REGIONAL
MUNICIPALITY

SEP 1 4 2009

AC

MUNICIPAL CLERK

I'm requesting your acknowledgment of a potential fly-by by the Canadian Air Forces for an event we're hosting on October 5<sup>th</sup>, 2009. The event is a celebration of Alexander Keith's 214<sup>th</sup> Birthday; it will be located in the parking directly in front of the Keith's Brewery at Lower Water and Salter Street. We're expecting approximately 3500 guests to enjoy a concert, the 78<sup>th</sup> Highlanders, authentic east coast hospitality and Alexander Keith's Fine Beers. The fly-by would help to bring military presence to our event and increase the overall impact. The proposed aircraft that is available for this event is a Sea King Helicopter. The timing of the event is 5:30pm-10:30pm, during which time the fly-by could occur.

If you could provide a letter acknowledging this request it would be greatly appreciated. Feel free to contact me if you have any questions. Thank you for your time.

Sincerely,

Emily Peaker Program Coordinator – Alexander Keith's Birthday 2700 Matheson Blvd.

Mississauga, Ontario

L4W 4V9

Phone: (647)328-6676 Fax: (905)238-1995

Emily.peaker@mosaic.com

MUNICIPAL CL	EKKS OFFICE
Distributed to:	
Councillors	Meeting Regional Council
☑ Mayor	•
CAO	Date: Sept 15 09
<b>©</b> DCAO	
<b></b>	Item No. <u>13.1</u>
© Communications	
Other J. Chunch	
	The state of the s